3
3
Town of Sunapee

New London/Sunapee Joint Quarterly Meeting

September 24, 2020 Minutes


New London/Sunapee Water & Sewer Commission Joint Quarterly Meeting 

September 24, 2020
Sunapee Town Offices Meeting Room
PRESENT:  Theodore Gallup – Chairman, Jimmy Williams, Douglas Gamsby, Richard Curtis, Charles Hirshberg, Jeffrey Reed.

Also present: Holly Leonard, David Bailey, Wayne Stoddard, Kimberly Hallquist-New London Town Administrator, New London Selectmen-Nancy Rollins, Janet Kidder and John Cannon.
Thomas Page and Michael Metcalf – Underwood Engineers.

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 5:32 p.m. stating that “as Chair of the Sunapee Water & Sewer Commission,  I find that due to the State of Emergency declared by the Governor as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic and in accordance with the Governor’s Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04, this public body is authorized to meet electronically. Please note that there is a physical location at 23 Edgemont Road, Meeting Room to observe and listen contemporaneously to this meeting, which was authorized pursuant to the Governor’s Emergency Order.

Please note that all votes that are taken during the meeting shall be done by roll call vote.

Let’s start the meeting by taking a roll call attendance. When each member states their presence, please also state whether there is anyone in the room with you during this meeting, which is required under the Right-to-Know law.”
1. June 25, 2020 Joint Meeting Minutes: Douglas G. made a motion to accept the joint meeting minutes of June, seconded by Richard C., Sunapee polled in favor, New London polled in favor, so declared by the Chairman.
2. Wastewater Treatment Highlights: Dave B. reported that the Chlorine contact tank had been sealed and that it ended up being a very good job, he stated that the roof at the plant was re-shingled and that it had come out very well. Dave B. stated that there had been wash out problems around the pavement between the building and the ditch and that this had been repaired with cement and then paved and sealed to try and prevent it from happening again. Dave B. reported that the phosphorus removal testing is still going on and that we are still operating under the Administrative Order by Consent. He stated that DES personnel are going to be experimenting at the plant for a while more on this and that the plant has been running great. He reported that there had been some high aluminum numbers but that this was withing the acceptable range. 
3. Flow Ratios and Billing Percentages for 2020-2021: Holly L. presented that Kimberly H. had sent one of the spreadsheets for consideration late in the day and that Kimberly H. is continuing to use the EOS pro control sheets. Kimberly H. presented that New London has been using the pro control sheets right along for looking at the flow percentages, with the exception of last year when there had been a change in personnel and some months missing. Dave B. stated that he had spoken with Scott MacPherson of A/D Instruments, who calibrates all of the meters for both towns, and that he had told him that the EOS system has not been calibrated for some years. There was much discussion regarding the flow numbers from the handwritten meter readings being quite a bit different in some cases from what the numbers on the pro control sheets show and that there should be some meeting with the calibration company so that everyone can understand why there are discrepancies. New London Selectmen and Sunapee Commissioners would like a tour of the facilities and to have the calibration company explain the different systems and why the numbers produced do not match up better. There was much discussion regarding the metering systems and issues with the time of day the readings are done and the large difference in the flow numbers produced by each system at times. It was decided to table the discussion on Billing percentages and flow ratios until the October meeting and revisit it at that time with more information.  
After some discussion regarding the proposed 2021 Treatment Plant Budget, New London signed out of the meeting at 6:03 p.m.
Submitted by Holly Leonard.


